
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
June 19, 2014 

 
IN THE MATTER OF: 
 
PETITION OF CATERPILLAR INC.  
FOR AN ADJUSTED STANDARD FROM  
35 ILL. ADM. CODE 620.410(a) AND  
817.106(a) 
 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
     AS 13-5 
     (Adjusted Standard – PWS) 
 

ORDER OF THE BOARD (by C.K. Zalewski): 
   
 On November 7, 2013, the Board granted Caterpillar, Inc. (Caterpillar), an adjusted 
standard from the Class I groundwater quality standard (GQS) for total dissolved solids (TDS) 
found at 35 Ill. Adm. Code 620.410(a) along with an adjusted TDS maximum allowable leaching 
concentration (MALC) of 2,539 mg/L pursuant to Sections 817.106(b) and 817.413 of the 
Board’s landfill regulations (35 Ill. Adm. Code 817.106(b), 817.413).  Both the adjusted TDS 
GQS and the adjusted MALC are applicable to Caterpillar’s Mapleton Landfill (permit 1995-
154-LFM), located at 8826 West Route 24, Mapleton, Peoria County. 
 
 On June 4, 2014, Caterpillar filed a “motion to extend deadline for compliance with 
paragraph 5 of the Board’s order dated November 7, 2013.”  (Mot.)  In the motion, Caterpillar 
states that, while “[p]aragraph 5 of the Order required the ELUC [Environmental Land Use 
Control] to be filed with the Office of the Recorder for Peoria County within six months of the 
effective date of the Order, i.e. by May 7, 2014 . . . [a]dditional time [] was needed to complete 
and file the ELUC.”  Mot. at ¶ 2.  Caterpillar requests that paragraph 5’s deadline for filing the 
ELUC with the Office of the Recorder or Registrar of Titles for Peoria County (County) be 
extended to June 4, 2014.  Id. at 2.  
 

Caterpillar’s motion states that “[t]he ELUC was filed with the [] County on June 4, 
2014,” and a copy of the ELUC is attached to the motion.  Mot. at ¶ 4.  Caterpillar states that the 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency supports the motion.  Id. at ¶ 6.    
 
 The Board grants Caterpillar’s motion.  Accordingly, the ELUC filing deadline in 
paragraph 5 of the Board’s November 7, 2013 is extended to June 4, 2014.    
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 
 I, John T. Therriault, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control Board, certify that the Board 
adopted the above order on June 19, 2014 by a vote of 4-0. 

 
       _____________________________  
       John T. Therriault, Clerk  
       Illinois Pollution Control Board 


